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COUNCILWOMAN

JO-ANN RYAN
25 DORRANCE STREET, ROOM 310
PROVIDENCE, RI 02903
Email: ward5providenceri.com
Office. (401) 521-7477
Cell: (401) 595-8604

COMMITTEES

Ordinances

Public Works

Urban Redevelopment,
Renewal and Planning

City of Providence, Rhode Fsland ..o

Women and Healthy Communities

Special Committee on
Municipal Operations and Oversight

August 2, 2017 Chairwoman

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Ms. Lori L. Hagen
City Clerk

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RT 02903

Historic District Commission

Dear Madame Clerk:

Please find attached, for your records, a copy of a copy of my letter and
petitions received from residents and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant, Fruit Hill and
the surrounding community sent to President Frank Sanchez, Rhode Island
College, in support of Resolution No. 354, Effective August 3, 2017, Entitled,
“Resolution Requesting Rhode Island College provide the city with an updated

Institutional Master Plan and submit it to the City Plan Commission for review”.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

—
—

o-Ann Ryan La

Councilwoman, Ward 5
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COUNCILWOMAN

JO-ANN RYAN
25 DORRANCE STREET, ROOM 310
PROVIDENCE, Rl 02903
Email: ward5providenceri.com
Office: (401) 521-7477
Cell: (401) 595-8604

COMMITTEES

Ordinances

Public Works

Urban Redevelopment,
Renewal and Planning

City of Providence, Rpode Fsland ...commeeo

Women and Healthy Communities

August 2, 2017

Special Committee on
Municipal Operations and Oversight

President Frank Sanchez Chalrwoman

Office of the President BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS
Rhode Island College N .
600 Mt Pleasant AVB_ Historic District Commission
Providence, RI 02908

RE:  Construction of asphalt surface parking lot to be built over open undisturbed green space.

Dear President Sanchez,

Shortly after your formal installation as the 10th President of Rhode Island College, you and I
met to discuss opportunities that we could explore to ensure that the College and City continue in
a spirit of cooperation and partnership. RIC is a great institution of higher learning. The people
of Providence and the residents of the Fifth Ward in particular, are proud to have you call our
neighborhood home. :

Nonetheless, the events of recent weeks, where by all indications, the College is unilaterally
forging ahead with construction plans is contrary to the spirit of cooperation which has existed
for sixty (60) years back when the College first move into the Fifth Ward in 1958.

To unilaterally construct an asphalt surface parking lot to be built over open undisturbed green
space to accommodate one hundred fifty (150) or more vehicles when the college has not filed or
complied with its obligation to submit an Institutional Master Plan every five (5) years is
disconcerting. Particularly where the City’s Comprehensive Plan, which has been approved by
the State of Rhode Island, includes a provision that newly constructed surface parking lots that
accommodate ten (10) or more vehicles are to be discouraged and scrutinized thoroughly.

Had the College complied with its obligation in the first instance and filed its Institutional Master
Plan: neighbors, stakeholders, City Planning Commission officials and the public would have
had an opportunity to review the plans and comment. It would have afforded the community at
large to be engaged and an opportunity for the college to hear neighbors’ reactions. But
regrettably, the College never afforded its neighbors and community partners that opportunity.

Therefore, please find enclosed a petition presented to me that was circulated and signed by 167
residents and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant, Fruit Hill and the surrounding community. It has been
filed with the Clerk of the City of Providence. The petition was also entered into the record of



President Frank Sanchez
Construction of asphalt surface parking lot.

Jo-Ann Ryan, Councilwoman
August 2, 2017
Page 2.

the North Providence Town Council at its August 1, 2017 meeting. Neighbors are opposed to the
construction and raise valid concerns about the proposed plan’s negative impacts on the
surrounding neighborhood and environment, including: the creation of a new asphalt hot spot,
detraction from the City's storm water management control, and the negative impact on wildlife
due to the unstudied destruction of trees and vegetation.

By all indications, construction of the asphalt surface parking lot has commenced. [ make this
assumption based upon the numerous complaints I have received from your immediate neighbors
complaining about loud and disturbing construction activity that began at the early hour of 6:00
AM. the morning of August 1, 2017. T have received reports that large construction vehicles
were allowed access to the campus construction site, by RIC officials, through the Sheffield
Avenue gate in Providence. Folks are also reporting that rats displaced by your construction are
now invading the neighborhood creating a health and sanitation hazard.

Based upon all of the above, please accept this letter as a formal request that Rhode Island
College cease and desist all construction of the proposed parking lot immediately.

You are herein further instructed to submit an accurate and current Institutional Master Plan
within ninety (90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution sponsored by the

undersigned and unanimously approved July 20, 2017 of which a copy is enclosed for your
review and records.

Vety truly ours,\

-Ann Ryan

Councilwoman, Ward 5

CC without enclosures:
Honorable Jorge Eloza, Mayor, Providence
Honorable Charles Lombardi, Mayor, North Providence
Honorable Frank Ciccone, Senator
Honorable Raymond Hull, Representative
Honorable Sabina Matos, Acting Council President, Providence
Honorable Dino Autiello, Council President, North Providence
Honorable Steven DiLorenzo, Councilman, North Providence
Jeff Dana, Solicitor, Providence
Anthony Gallone, Solicitor, North Providence

Enclosures
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
- Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave. . f ﬂ
Page | sboll
WHEREAS

We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised
concerns about traffic into res1dent1a1 neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new par]ﬁjgg lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City”s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE
We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and

Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resclution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached.

Printed Name Sighature - Address Date
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Petition To 4

Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS

We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised
concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City's storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached.

Printed Name S:Lgnature Address Date
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Niclcerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS
We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised

concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017

attached.
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS
We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised

concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resclution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached.

Printed Name Signature Address Date
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Niclkerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS
We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised

concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City’s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached.

Printed Name - Signature ‘Address Date
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department

Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS ,
We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised
concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City's storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached. '
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department

Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS

We, the residents, and stakeholders of Elmhurst, have raised concerns about
traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues emanating from the
campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City's storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Elmhurst, herby
request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work and provide an
accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety (90) days as
requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by Councilwoman
Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017 attached.

Printed Name Signature Address Date
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Printed Name Signature ; Address Date
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Printed Name Signature Address Date
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Petition To
Frank Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Niclkerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave.

WHEREAS

We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised
concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation. '

THEREFORE

We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and
Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017
attached.

Printed Name Signature Address Date
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Petition To "

Franlk Sanchez, President, Rhode Island College,
Mayor Jorge O. Elorza, Mayor Charles Lombardi and
Bonnie Nickerson,

Director of Providence Planning Department
Opposing the Construction and use of the Entrances located at
Sheffield Ave. Ferncrest Blvd. and Farnum Ave..

WHEREAS
We, the residents, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and Fruit Hill, have raised

concerns about traffic into residential neighborhoods and other issues
emanating from the campus.

Moreover, the addition of a new parking lot on the RIC campus will have many
negative environmental ramifications, including the creation of a new asphalt
hot spot and detracting from the City’s storm water management control, as
well negatively impact wildlife due to the unstudied removal of trees and
vegetation.

THEREFORE
We, the residents of abutting property, and stakeholders of Mt. Pleasant and

Fruit Hill, herby request that Rhode Island College stop all construction work
and provide an accurate and up-to-date Institutional Master Plan within ninety
(90) days as requested by Providence City Council Resolution Sponsored by
Councilwoman Jo-Ann Ryan and unanimously approved July 20, 2017

attached.

Printed Name Signature ) Address Date .
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